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Q a

Q&U - Issue 13

Question:

Sharing Talents

 “Stacks of Chairs +” – the third national Conference for Low Vision Services Committees will take place at Queen Alexandra College, in Birmingham, on November 7th 2007. A provisional programme and application forms will be sent out to LVSCs shortly. There is no charge to LVSCs this year.

One of the main themes of the Conference will be ‘setting standards’ and some time will be spent looking at the draft of the UK Vision Strategy

As at previous Conferences, there is plenty of opportunity to meet people and share successes and concerns. To assist in this process we would like LVSCs to let us know about their activities before the meeting. These will be  ‘displayed’ on the day.

What offers can you make to assist other LVSCs? Perhaps you have had success engaging with your PCT, you may have developed a good user involvement strategy or developed services for people with learning disabilities – if so, let us know so we can share these on the day.

We also like to know what assistance you are looking for. If you have no idea how to interest your local ophthalmologist or your social care team in developing low vision services, or just simply want to know how to keep the meeting focused, now is the opportunity to ask other LVSCs for tips and advice.

· What can you offer other LVSCs?

· What help are you looking for?

Updates

Website Overhaul
Last month, during a lull in LVSC activity, I took the opportunity to work with our volunteer to update the low vision website and sort out some of the outdated information and ‘lost links’. Hopefully, it is also a little more accessible as our volunteer was lucky enough to attend a course organised by AbilityNet (http://www.abilitynet.org.uk/ ). Although clearly not perfect, we are quite pleased with the results considering it is all done voluntarily and by an amateur! See  www.lowvision.org.uk 
On the site we have tried to promote individual LVSC activity by publicising local events. We know of a few LVSCs that are developing their own websites and we would like, where possible, to use the list of LVSCs to link to these.

Let us know if there is anything you would like to go on the website.

Vision Strategy Update

In a previous ‘Q and U’s’ we explained that four Chapters had been formed to begin work on creating a UK Vision Strategy. The Chapter members started to tackle this over the summer. Sadly for the leads they will not have experienced any lull in activity, as their drafts have to be ready by the end of August.

A special meeting of the group that is steering this work has been organised for early September and will provide the final guidance before going on to the ‘professional’ report writers. This written-up draft should then be available, for wider consultation from the beginning of November. The consultation process will continue until January 2008.  The launch of the final document is planned for April 2008.

As previously mentioned ‘Stacks of Chairs+’ will give LVSC members one of the first opportunities to see the draft and make comments – another good reason for getting your name down early to attend.

Department of Health Updates

I recently attended the first conference for people from the NHS ‘Patient and Citizen Network’  - PCX. This initiative has been of interest ever since the release of ‘A stronger local voice’ and the proposals for Local Involvement Networks or LINKs. Although the accompanying legislation is still going through Parliament, these LINKs are very much a reality – with a number of ‘early adopter’ sites already piloting the process. There will be 153 Links across England – one for each local authority area who will have the responsibility for taking this initiative forward and, in the initial stages, for procuring the ‘host’ organisations to facilitate this.

The presentations and discussions were very helpful – emphasising that commissioning would be a key driver in the process and noting the unavoidable issue of the need for local communities to make ‘ value judgements’ about priorities in health care. It occurred to me that many LVSCs have been very isolated – in terms of involvement in Patient and Public Involvement (PPI) initiatives. In developing user involvement strategies and attracting people that are’ hard to reach’ we have a lot to learn. One thing  for certain is that the new LINKs will not be ‘banging on the doors’ of LVSCs begging members to participate, so it is imperative that Committees make efforts to ‘join in’ to ensure that the ‘low vision voice’ is heard. See http://www.pcx.nhs.uk/about/ for details about the network.
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